Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 5th June 2019 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Eden, Cox, Best, County Cllr Williams and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer). 
Apologies for absence: Cllrs Hobbs and Charman & County Cllr Fatemian
	19/015
	Declarations of Interest: None

	19/016
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2019 were a true and accurate record (unanimous).


	19/017
19/017/1

19/017/2
19/017/3


	Matters arising from the minutes:

Footpath markings – The footpath running between The Manor House and Rignell Hall has been marked across the crops but it was noted that the footpaths on Mead Farm in Barford St John have not.
Recycling Leaflets – It was noted that these haven’t been collected yet. The Clerk will collect them.
Noticeboard – It was noted that this has not yet been sanded and treated but this will be done as soon as the weather improves again.



	19/018
19/018/1
19/018/2
19/018/3
19/018/4

	Clerk’s Report:
Leak Allowance Claim – Castle Water has advised that they have received a positive response from Thames Water to the Leak Allowance Claim and they are taking meter readings on which to base the claim.
New Dog Bin – The CDC representative met with the Clerk and recommended locating the dog bin in Horn Hill on the public footpath sign at the end of Horn Hill/ start of the footpath.
Stonepit Field – No response has been received to the follow up email to the Diocese of Oxford.

Signs for The Rock – Beth Rutterford, OCC footpaths officer, has not reported back following her survey so it was agreed that the Clerk would chase this up.
 

	19/019

	Correspondence: None

	19/020

	Public Participation: None


	19/021

	County Councillor’s Report: Arash Fatemian - None


	19/022

	District Councillors Report: Bryn Williams - None


	19/023
19/023/1
19/023/2
19/023/3

	Parish Matters:
Play area in West Close – Work has been completed and it is being used. There have been a number of favourable comments. Thomas Fox Landscaping has been contacted about grass cutting under the equipment. They recommended strimming under the picnic tables and spraying under some inaccessible areas. The Clerk will obtain a guarantee on the safety of spraying before this is approved.
Reinforcement of Village Green – Cllr Charman speak to the parishioner who will supply the material and a new date will be set for carrying out the work.
Online Banking – Enrolment is complete but activation is not yet completed.

	19/024
19/024/1
19/024/2


	Planning:
19/00613/F – Mill Corner – Granted 3rd June
1900285/F – Coombe Hill – Granted 15th May



	19/025

	Reports from Meetings: None

	19/026
19/026/1
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £39,567.08. This included £35,480.94 which was the final payment for the playing field. This was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Eden.

	19/027
19/027/1
19/027/2

19/027/3


	Any Other Business:
Deddington Planning Applications – An application for 21 new houses in Deddington has been approved. An application for 15 houses on the road to Clifton has been submitted but no decision has been given yet.
Pedestrian safety on Townsend – Parishioners have raised concerns about pedestrian safety, particularly children, along Townsend. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact OCC Highways to discuss options including signage.
20’s Plenty Signs – It was agreed that two 20’s Plenty signs will be purchased. One will be located on the hill into Barford St John from Bloxham and the other on Lower Street.  



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.20 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


